Annual Parish Meeting - 24th May 2023
I would like to thank everybody for joining us this evening for our Annual Parish Meeting.

Our objective during the past year has been to engage with the Parish, being as  transparent as possible, involving our villagers as much as we can in helping shape our community  going forward. 

Since taking over as chairman a year ago there have been a lot of changes within our community not all of them for the better.

The Walnut Drive development which although passed by Bucks County Council was taken to a Judicial Review by Patrick Hardcastle as a private individual, unfortunately he failed to get the development stopped and the judgement went in favour of  Buckinghamshire County Council and the developers.  
As your Parish Council we would like to thank all those who offered support during this long fought campaign.
1. Green Spaces

Our aim during the last year has been to maintain and improve areas in our village.

We have employed a new contractor to mow and look after our verges, ensuring that the approach to the village is acceptable to all, with this in mind he has recently undertaken a program of establishing a wildflower corridor from the entrance of the village running up to the exit heading towards Ackley.
This has been done by weed killing a strip of grass in the verges in front of the Maids Moreton signs and along the verges heading out of the village, rotavating a strip and sowing with a wild flower mix.
There are already signs of the shoots of wildflowers showing   It may take several years for this to establish properly and spread into the whole verge.

2. Planning 

During the past year we have been actively supporting some planning applications and objecting to others that we felt were detrimental to their surroundings.

As a Parish Council we have no decision making powers as we are a only statutory consultee on planning any application.

3 Neighbourhood Plan

I am delighted to report that our Neighbourhood Plan has passed Regulation 15 which means that it now moves on the next stage which is a six week public consultation period, this finished in mid May. Any comments submitted need to answered by our advisor so that he can adjust our Plan to answer these and the points made. 

It will then go before an inspector, we should be given a choice of two by Buckinghamshire County Council. 

When the inspector has read and either passed our NP or made comments that need rectifying, the next stage is a village referendum.        

4 village events

Fireworks

Once again our Fireworks was well attended in spite of the weather and there being lots of other displays on the same night.

I would like to thank Gary Robinson who has always made himself available to set off the fireworks and coordinate health and safety at no cost to the Parish Council.

Without his expertise fireworks would not be possible.

Play Around the Parishes 
During this event I visited the playing field to engage with organisers and parents for some feedback and was delighted to see so many youngsters enjoying a wide variety of activities delivered by a  young enthusiastic and professional team.

This event was attended by 50 plus children and a total of 130 people in the sunshine, we intend to run this event again this year on the 04/08/23.

If you have younger children I would urge you to attend.

Playing Fields & Play Area

As many of you are aware we had to close the play area due to health and safety concerns. The very hot and dry summer caused the grass to recede from the rubber areas and it was felt that the cost of repairs was prohibitive as we were waiting on an answer to our grant application. 

During the latter part of last year we were able to secure funding from FCC amounting to nearly £100,000 along with a grant from the Buckingham Communities Board of £10750 enabling the Parish Council to be able to replace the play area.

I am happy to report that we were successful with both grant applications and the new play equipment has been ordered,  installation will commence on the 13th of June with a planned completion on the 7th July in time for the summer holidays.

This grant application has been nearly four years of hard work and I would like to thanks Jacky Dale-Evans who started the process and Adele Boughton our current clerk for all their hard work in helping to bring this project to fruition.
A week after completion we are planning a soft opening with the official opening on the 04/08/23 to coincide with Play Around the Parishes.   
Scout Hut 

Just before Christmas 2022 when temperatures went down to -10% last year we had a major flood caused by a burst pipe in the Scout Hut. This resulted in us having to submit an insurance claim as the damage was extensive at one end of the building.

The reinstatement work is just about finished and we hope to have the rooms back in use over the next few weeks.

To prevent this happening again it was decided to move all the piping down from the loft area as it is open to the elements as we have a tin roof. This work will be carried out once the insurers builders leave the site.

We will then look to funding further improvements to the main hall by seeking a grant.

Buckingham Rugby Club were kind enough to install a second toilet and to put down vinyl flooring in the entrance hall and both toilets at their own expense.

BRC wanted to have toilet facilities for their ladies teams and under fourteens who use the playing fields. 
BRC will start to use the building during preseason training in August 2023 
Cricket Pavilion  

The pavilion has also undergone an internal and external makeover. DK Childcare  have been operating from the building for the last year, part of our negotiations were that there would be an offset of rent during the first year to cover the refurbishment of the Cricket Pavilion bringing it up to the standards required for a childcare operation.

DK Childcare have operated with great success, turning an unused building into a community asset and enabling it to become self funding and allowing us to build up a maintenance fund for the building going forward.

All this has been with the agreement of the Cricket Club who now benefit from a much improved facility.

Parish Council Grants

The Parish Council allocates £1000 in it annual budget for local groups to apply for, this year there were two applications.

Cricket Club £600 for new folding chairs

Conservation Group £400  
Parish Council Newsletter

We have continued to deliver our quarterly newsletter to every household in the village, this allows us to communicate information about village events and our activities.

We have been fortunate to get sponsorship amounting to £400 from a local business man, who also lives in the village.
This has enabled use to print in colour when the Parish Council feels that it would benefit an article of local interest.
